
Dateline July 28, Mazda
Raceway, Laguna Seca.

Last month this intrepid
reporter/photographer
was dispatched by
editor Ron of the

,
commonly called the "Newsletter.# the
favorite reading of all the finest BMW
Riders in the greater Monterey Bay
area. The assignment: cover the action
at the Red Bull U.S. Grand Prix held at
Mazda Raceway Laguna Seca. Ok,
Ok, he just gave me a free ticket.

There must have been a mix-up
somewhere because my credentials
didn't get me into the press booth.
Don't they know I write for the

? Apparently they
have never heard of me. I couldn't
even get a grandstand seat. These
conditions severely hampered my
ability to cover the racing action. No
matter, l'll leave that up to the other
major news outlets. I decided to cover
the wildlife in the infield instead.

Motorcycle G.P., more like Motorcycle
Mayhem. Helicopters in the air, three

of them. The infield had
wildlife indeed; at times
it was hard to tell the
freaks from the geeks. It
was a circus atmosphere,
brightly colored banners
and tents showcasing all
manner of motorcycle
related products and

services. Every booth was an
attraction with its own way to get your
attention. Pretty girls in shorts and
high-heel boots, free stuff to give
away, and choppers, oh my.

The U.S. Army was there displaying
the hi-tech opportunities available to
young people looking for an exciting
career, and one low-tech display just
to show how cool the Army can be. It
was a custom built chopper by the
infamous Orange County Choppers,
NY. I'll admit, I was drawn in.

Then I reached Ducati Island. Never I
my life have I seen so many red Italian
bikes all lined up. Do they even come
in another color? It almost looked like I
was on the production line at the
factory. Also here, if you are not out on
the track you can watch the racing on
TV's. Why not?
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!I believe many
Harley guys spend
more time revving
their engines than

actually driving
anywhere;

I sometimes
wonder why they

bother to have
wheels on their
motorcycles."

Dave Barry



As my need for sustenance grew, I came upon the Cannery Row Brewing Company, Delicious Burgers.

It all morphed into an outdoor motorcycle show. Many major Japanese manufacturers had their new
models on display, including some fledgling electric motorcycle manufacturers. I think I'll stick with a gas
motor for a while longer.

Ride, Eat & Repeat!
Jay Whyte
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Sometimes it's hard to see the bikes for the girls Army chopper: Is your bike all that it can be?

Neil Jameson, museum ownerJim Martin relaxes near vintage Beemer
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Here are some news items
regarding a couple of
m o t o r c yc l e p ro d u c t
retailers that may be of
interest. As I don't keep up
with the absolute latest
moto-news, these may not
be news to some of you.

I own a few pieces of FirstGear apparel and
recently put in a call to the company with some
questions about my Scout leather jacket. A few
years ago I lucked into an exceptional price on the
jacket at Road Rider in San Jose and couldn't turn
it down. It's a terrific jacket, looks good, and has
all kinds of convenient features, such as the "cargo
pockets# on the front that hold virtually
everything.

I've been equally impressed with the other
FirstGear items I have, so I was disappointed when
the rep on the phone told me that they're
dropping their leather line. I had suspected as
much since the home page of their website no
longer has links to leather products. FG has sold
the rights, I guess you'd call it, to their Scout jacket
t o a c o m p a ny c a l l e d R i ve r Ro a d
(http://www.riverroadgear.com). However, I can't
yet find a jacket that looks like the Scout on their
site.

Good thing their leather gear lasts so long. What I
have will have to last me.

I stopped in at Hollister Honda the other day,
mostly to take a look at the new NC700X bike. As
it happened, there were no other customers there
when I first arrived, so I spent some time talking
with Sales Manager Neal Zook. The dealership
recently added a couple of lines to their offerings,
so now it's no longer just a Honda dealership. They
now offer Kawasaki and Victory as well.

Not only that, but at the time there were so many
Harleys out front that looked brand new I thought
perhaps they had added H-D, too. However, they
were actually used specimens, acquired by the
dealership either by trade-ins or other sources
where they find bikes worth adding to their
inventory.

Neal said they added the other lines to boost
income. The economy is weighing heavily on many
motorcycle businesses these days, but Neal
mentioned another problem. Although Honda
remains a big selling brand, their products are so
reliable and long-lasting, the quality of the
product actually hurts their bottom line in both
sales and service. In order to maintain their Honda
franchise, they had to install a dividing wall to
separate the Honda products from everything
else. Sound familiar?

Speaking of service and the costs thereof, they
had an example of the police version of the
Honda ST1300 on the floor. Neal mentioned that
many municipalities prefer the Hondas to the
equivalent BMW model due to considerably
lower maintenance costs. According to him, the
Hondas require only one-fifth the cost of the
Beemers to maintain. Something to think about
before your next purchase?

First Gear ! No More Leather?

Hollister Honda (and Kawasaki, Victory, Etc.)

Ron Aikins

VEEP VOX
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Every now and then, as an
active motorcyclist, I get
letters from the AMA,
urging me to join. When I
go to a motorcycle event I
am frequently solicited by
people at the AMA booth
to join. While I would not try

to discourage anyone else from joining, I have
my reasons for abstaining.

There are many challenges faced by those who
choose to ride on two wheels. The weather
certainly, no one can do much about. As for
myself, having experienced sixty-plus mile-per-
hour crosswinds, torrential rain, hail, snow, near
zero visibility fog and one hundred and twenty-
five degree heat as well as temperatures in the
teens, I find I choose less and less to expose
myself to such assaults. However, if I am stuck out
somewhere and have to endure any of these
conditions to get where I'm going, I have done it
before and can do it again.

The vulnerability to the dangerous type of
driving practiced by many of the drivers on the
road is a risk I am (most of the time) willing to
take. As an educator for most of my life, I know
how hard it can be to convince people to be
considerate towards those who are like
themselves. Face i. If you are riding your
machine, you are not, when it comes to dealing
with the "every man for himself# attitude of most
drivers, in the same category as those traveling

the warm, comfortable, distraction-filled
environment of a car or truck. You are just a
small, unthreatening minor obstacle to them. If
any of them have spent any time at all
considering the pain and damage they might

cause you with the slightest tap from one of their
gigantic fenders, it has probably served only to
separate them emotionally even more from you
than they were previously. Before my retirement,
a number of my non-riding colleagues
expressed openly that they considered me
somewhat stupid and/or reckless for riding a
motorcycle.

Could the AMA spend any of its members' dues
to improve that situation? Maybe. If I were the
head honcho of the AMA, I would run
advertisements on major network TV to try and
educate the public as to how beneficial
motorcycles are to society in general, pointing
out that they conserve resources in their
manufacture as well as their operation, they
occupy less space on the road and in various
parking facilities and also that they are much
less likely to injure others in the event of a
collision. This last point could lead logically to
showing other drivers how seriously they can
injure or even kill their two-wheeled neighbors
on the road.

My ambitions for a national association of
motorcyclists, however, are more achievable. To
have political influence in this country, you have
to lobby legislative bodies in order to cause
change. Now I've heard that the AMA does
indeed sponsor lobbyists, but I'm not really
aware (call it ignorance if you will) of their
accomplishments (and neither are those people
who try to get me to join).

I'm not going to hold my breath. In my view, if the
AMA was effective in its efforts to influence the
legislative branch of government on the behalf
of motorcyclists, would we still suffer so much

on

within

THOUGHTS FROM THE NURSING HOME
AMA, What Have You Done For Me Lately?

Jim Martin
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discrimination from the police? Would we still sit
at intersections forever because the traffic
sensors don't detect the presence of our
vehicles? Would we still have to pay the same
toll as the huge SUV's full of booger-eating kids
when we cross the Golden Gate Bridge? Would
road repair crews still be allowed to sprinkle the
road surface with piles of loose gravel? I think
not.

If the AMA is like other larger institutions, the
more it grows, the less it serves its members and
more it serves itself. My theory is that during the

heyday of AMA racing, the organization fell
prey to the influence of big corporate money.
Despite the fact that, in the current financial
climate, AMA racing has suffered a major
decline, I think that it still operates on the same
principles that it did in its better days. It's hard
to go back, but that is exactly what I would
humbly suggest. I think that the AMA, or
perhaps a newer, more relevant organization,
should go back to representing the day-to-day
interests of the majority of its members, not just
the racers or the Harley crowd or the dirt
bikers$ all of us.

Continuation
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CLASSIFIEDS

Ad Rules:To place your ad,
please send to: Ron Aikins,
1105 Funston Ave., Pacific
Grove, CA 93950 and/or

email him at

Deadline is the 10th of the month prior to publication: If it
sells please let the editor know asap. Classifieds will run for

three months.

Ads are FREE to members. First and last name plus best
contact phone number must be included with your ad. No
phone-in ads will be taken.

Only motorcycle or club related ads accepted. Other items
will be included on a open space basis - no guarantees.

ron@aikins.name

Your might be someone else!s .trash treasure

1954 Shasta travel trailer.

New Arai Signet-Q Helmet

(http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=d3aSw3UA
ES4) 12' coach with 3' tongue. Fully functional with
stove, oven, ice box, rear full size bed with front
table and chairs area. I tow it with a Corolla!
$3,000.00. photos available,
contact Roger 831-224-0719

Large, aluminum silver; I wore this helmet on a
couple of rides, long enough to know it just doesn't
work for me. Disappointing, but I think I'm between
sizes even though I tried a thinner liner. Has pin-
lock anti-fog insert. I can say optical quality of
visor is outstanding & venting REALLY works. Finish
is beautiful. I do not have the box, but have the
original bag with all parts, manual, & silicone. Like
new. MSRP ~$610 discount prices about $550,
get it for $450. Ron - 831-521-3828

Brand new Bell
RS-1 helmet. I'd
never had a Bell
b e f o r e , a n d
thought a Small
would be just right
because my other
helmets have been
Small. However,
after one ride

over Highway 17 I could tell that it was just too tight
and wasn't going to work. So, I bought a medium,
and this small is for sale. Other than that one ride,
it's brand new. $125
Sally Hess - righthere11@comcast.net
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Friday morning of our
visit to their state,
many of the Kentucky
Elks treated us to what
we believe to be a
first in the history of

GER travels % a motorcycle ride for the Grand
Exalted Ruler and First Lady. The ER from
Ashland Lodge, Jack Brown, had arranged for
t w o H a r l e y -
D a v i d s o n
motorcycles to be
available for our
u s e t h a t d ay.
(Thanks so much,
Jack!) After a
w o n d e r f u l
breakfast at Bob
Evans Restaurant,
we headed out into
the beautiful back
roads of eastern
Kentucky in typical
summer weather%
warm and muggy.
Our first stop was at the Jesse Stewart Lodge in
Greenbo Lake State Park. While we were there,
PGER Ted Hess thought he might try out the back
seat of Tom's motorcycle, but decided to continue
on in the comfort of an air-conditioned, 4-wheel
vehicle.

Our second stop was the Oldtown Covered
Bridge built around 1880. Since the road was
narrow here, the leaders decided they would just
ride out through a field to make the turnaround.
So we dutifully followed, all the time thinking,

"This is not my bike! Please don't drop it, please
don't drop it!#
Our last stop for the day was the Rock Springs
Winery outside Grayson, Kentucky. This
beautiful winery is one of the first in the area
since it is located in what used to be a dry county.
We were greeted by Dr. John and Sue Bond, the
proprietors who provided us with a wonderful
lunch and an educational wine tasting

experience. We
all enjoyed sitting
out on the patio,
r e l a x i n g a n d
e n j o y i n g t h e
panoramic view of
the countryside.
Was that thunder?

Our run back to
Ashland was done
in less than ideal
riding weather, but
not anything that
w e h a v e n o t
p r e v i o u s l y

experienced in our days of riding. After a quick
sprint down the hill from the winery, we pulled
over under the relative protection of a gas
station to wait out some of the more torrential
downpours. At that point, I learned a new
weather term. One of the ladies told me this was
a "frog strangling rain!# We will be sure to use
that technical description during our rainy season
in California.

Once things let up a little we continued on with
groups breaking off to go to their various hotels

ELK MIGRATION

August 2012

Venita & Tom
Brazier

GER = Grand Exalted Rider (er, Ruler)



and we arrived back at the Ashland Lodge
safe and sound. By the evening we had
emptied out our boots, wrung out our
clothes, and were back at the Lodge for the
Past State Presidents' reception and dinner
with a big grin on our faces from ear to ear.

http://bpoe-ger.blogspot.com

To follow more of the GER and First Lady's
adventures, visit their blog at:
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The GER in KY aboard a H-D

Elk First Family welcomed in Kentucky

Kentucky Elks make them feel right at home.
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MONTEREY BAY BMW RIDERS
629 Main Street, P.M.B. 385
Watsonville, CA 95076

check out our web site:
http://www.mbbr.org

FIRST CLASS MAIL

Monterey Bay BMW Riders 10

CALENDAR AT A GLANCE
Sep 14-16

Sep 29-30

Oct 20

Nov 3

Dec

Autumn Beemer Bash -
Quincy CA

Peder Talbert leads ride to Santa Rosa
for overnight stay; those interested can
attend the Santa Rosa Flat Track races on
Sunday at 1:00pm

James Kmetovic leads the "Dam Fine Ride"
past Uvas and Calero Reservoirs, then into
south San Jose for lunch at the Sonoma
Chicken Coop

Dick Dodd - Solvang and the motorcycle
museum; overnighters may stay nearby in
Buellton or other less expensive
alternatives

(date TBD) Christmas party - no ride planned

sept
14-16

August 2012


